
 

 

 

Given below, is the NOTICE given to me through the instruction of my former 

Spiritual Director:  

 

The Church does not comment on private revelations. The interpretations of the photos 

published on this site are personal.  

As for the religious content of this site, it was subject to the supervision of the Spiritual 

Director, Father Jos. Vanderbruggen (O. Praem.) who is a Catholic priest with a mandate 

in the diocese.  

You can obtain his contact details on request. 

 

Vive Christus Rex!  

Felisia + + + 

 

 


